
Town of Little Black
January 10. 2021

Present for the January town meeting was Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen
Chad Smith, JoAnn Smith, and Marian Nernberger. Dan called the meeting to
order at 5:15 PM and asked JoAnn to read the December minutes. Chad made a 
motion to accept the minutes as written. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Bills: Upon review of the bills Chad made a motion to accept and pay the bills as 
presented. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Road report: Discussed again that some farmer did not irrigate and were using 
Gilson as a through road for hauling manure. The board will talk with them about
the fact they can’t wreck the new blacktop with their heavy loads and they will
only get one warning from the town, after that it will be the authorities.
They than went on to disscuss the bridge project on Stetson and culverts on 
Hemlock & A, Hemlock, Swallow, Stetson, and Castle. Dan reported that the
Lights on the truck are now fixed. It was discussed about paying back the
$30,000 that was borrowed from the equipment fund last fall to pay for the
blacktop on Gibson. Dan made a motion for Marian to open an equipment
fund savings account with the financial institution with the best interest rates for
both the $15,000 from this year and the $30,000 that has been paid back
to the equipment fund. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Stimulus money: The stimulus money that was allotted to the township
and applied for has been received.

Chuck Zenner: Chuck reported that they now have a company interested in
going ahead with the broadband project that the county broadband committee
has been working on. Chuck than asked if the board would be interested in
having the townhall available for a place where students could use the broadband
if it was hooked up by fall. The broad agreed to let student use the townhall, but
there would need to be supervision.

Centennial Community Center: Marian reported that things have been slow 
but will be having two carry out buffets in January, the 15th and 29th. The broads 
recommendation was to go back to in house buffets and have carry outs 



available.

Treasures report: The starting balance was $100,508.12. and the ending
Balance being $220.138.93. 
Chad made a motion accept the treasurers report. Bryan seconded the motion 
carried.

Next meeting: February 14, 2020, starting at 5 PM 

Chad made a motion to adjourn at 6:35 PM. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

JoAnn Smith Sec.


